COURTHOUSE COMMUNITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING

FEBRUARY 28, 2017

I. ATTENDANCE:  Mike Amos, Greg Anderson, Laura Dietrich, Jeremy Edsall, Jeff Girdler, Steve Kecskes, Gina Lane, Juliet Leach, Rick & Ellen Lokey, Caryl McBride, Suzanne McIvor, Kenda Morris, Donald Nash, Joyce Thompson, Korina Ulanday, Ted Warnock, Bev Willis, and Pastor Beth Anderson.

II. OPENING PRAYER: Pastor Beth opened the meeting with a prayer.

III. DEVOTIONAL TIME/BOOK STUDY: Pastor Beth discussed the 1st Chapter of the book, " Becoming a Blessed Church" focusing on "What It Means To Be A Blessed Church" – 1 Corinthians 12:12-21 & 1 Corinthians 13.

IV. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:  Don moved to approve the minutes of January 24, 2017 meeting as presented. Jeremy seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.

V. TREASURER'S REPORT:  Laura reported that as of month ending January 31, 2017, there is a net loss of $3,099.69. DSC is at .9435. 
VI. FINANCE REPORT: Don mentioned that Ted Soto from United Methodist Development Fund talked about investing the money from the parsonage sale so that it will earn interest. The investment can be liquidated easily and there is no penalty for taking it out early.  The Trustees have approved investing $100,000 to UMDF.  In addition, the possibility of refinancing the mortgage at a reasonable rate was also discussed.  Don noted that by September 2018, our mortgage will be balloon payment.
VII. STAFF REPORT:

A. PRE-SCHOOL: Kenda reported that the Pre-School is almost at its full capacity. 71 have already signed up for the next school year. She mentioned some activities that will be happening within the next few weeks like having a guest reader for each classroom, Pastry with Parents, etc. She also gave an update on the natural playground which the Trustees already approved. Construction should start by April. The Pre-School received a grant from the City that will enable them to have raise beds for gardening.
B. YOUTH MINISTRY: Juliet shared that the Youth are learning to be loving – that everyone is welcome even kids with special needs. Through Confirmation and Sunday School, the youths are learning that they are Beloved – By God and by each of us.

VIII. MINISTRY TEAM REPORTS: 

A. FOOD PANTRY:  The following are the highlights of Ellen's Food Pantry report:
1. Picked- up  1550 pounds of food from Norfolk Food Bank for free.

2. Jake's Barbecue Fund Raiser provided $198 to the account which will be split with UMW. Next Spirit Night will be March 20th at Outback in Hilltop.

3. Sherry worked out with Samaritan House to take our extra bread each week.
4. Ellen and Rick will be checking out the Car Show Charity Event to see what is involved. Details forthcoming.

5. Next primary fundraiser will be a Church Yard and Bake Sale towards mid-June. Sherry is connecting with Samaritan House to take items that do not sell in the Yard Sale.

6. Gretna is helping with writing grants and looking into Pungo Strawberry Festival.

7. Norfolk Food Bank has a mobile food pantry. We are on the wait list on when they can come to CCUMC. In the meantime, information is available on where the mobile food pantry will be located and we can let our clients know. It is open to anyone who can get there.

8. Food Distribution – We will continue with our policy to use up donated items (fruit, beans, veggies); have increased the quantities for soup, beans and vegetables to 2 cans for families 5+. We are continuing to hold back on distribution while we see how this year plays out. If Red Mill ES comes through with another 3000 items and Curves helps again we should be in very good shape through the summer months.

9. Sherry is helping create a budget.

B. CONGREGATIONAL CARE: Caryl shared that the Visitation Team conducted their training last Sunday. There will be a commissioning service for its members on March 12th during the 11:15 service. She also informed the group that they need a volunteer that will be leading the Meals Team.

C. COMMUNICATIONS TEAM: Jeremy mentioned that they had their first meeting and their focus will be on how to reach people beyond the walls of the church – the community.
D. UPWARD: Steve reported that they are wrapping up 10 weeks of activities. They have been having devotionals before the game on the virtues of service, contentment and hope. They have also been learning about God's love – John 3:16. Play-offs will be on March 11 at 2 p.m. There will be a magician present for entertainment.  

Pastor Beth mentioned that there will be hand-outs inviting the kids and their families to our Easter Sunday 
celebration. Information regarding the upcoming VBS will also be handed out at this time.
E. CHILDREN'S MINISTRY:  The Children's Ministry is celebrating the very successful Souper Bowl Sunday event. 700 + canned soup/goods were collected and $211.00 cash donation. Mary Harmon conducted Acolyte Training for kids who wanted to be an acolyte. Gina stated that they are looking forward to Palm Sunday where the kids will be parading in with palms and singing during the services. There will also be an Easter Egg Hunt. Planning for the VBS is also starting. The theme this year is "Maker Fun Factory – Made by God, Built for a Purpose". VBS will be on July 17-21 from 9 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.
F. UMCOR REPORT:  Ted mentioned that he had been visiting UMCOR offices nationwide. He related that like the church council, there are also new people on the UMCOR Board and they are in the process of reviewing their duties and responsibilities.

G. WELCOMING TEAM: Suzanne reported that there are no greeters for the 9:45 service and they are working on getting this corrected. They are celebrating that there are a lot of first time visitors that have been coming in. The team is figuring out ways to follow up and engage first time visitors.

H. LAY LEADERS MINISTRY:  The lay leaders held their first meeting and they are reading/studying a book together. They are focusing on how to get feedback and how to engage the membership.

I. ADULT MINISTRY: Their constant goal is to form new classes that will grow and nurture all members. Michael Gardner will be facilitating a study on Acts for men's Bible study.

IX. OLD AND CONTINUING BUSINESS:

A. STAFF-PARISH RELATIONS COMMITTEE:  Jeff stated that the Staff-Parish Relations Committee have been working hard on revising the Employee Handbook. The new revised handbook is more detailed than the one in the past. Although the SPRC already approved the revisions, members of the Council will be receiving a copy of the revised handbook for their review and to present any of their comments/recommendations before it is finalized and distributed to the employees/staff.

B. TRUSTEES REPORT: Don reported that the new A/C and Heating in the sanctuary and Narthex should be done by next week. Next in line in the HVAC for the Pre-school and the LED lights in the parking lot. Next Church Clean-Up Day will be March 25th. We are going to need a lot of volunteers as both the outside and inside of the church will be cleaned.

Also, the Trustees have approved to invest $100,000 to the United Methodist Development Fund so that it will earn interest. Likewise, they are working on trying to get a better interest rate for our mortgage loan. Additionally, they are creating a “Worst Case Scenario” report which they hope to complete by December.

C. MISSIONS REPORT:  The recent outreach mission within our community was very successful. A lot of families devastated by Hurricane Matthew were helped. 

Jeff mentioned that during their District Training, the Missions Team of CCUMC were being thanked for taking the lead on Missions.

X. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. EASTER EVENTS: There will be an Ash Wednesday Service. Many opportunities for self-reflection and study will be offered during the season of Lent. There will be Cluster of Churches Worship Services during this season. On March 19th, Pastor Beth will be preaching at this service at Charity UMC. The Easter Sunday celebration will be at the Family Life Center. 


Preparations are on-going for the June 3rd visit of the Bishop. Many volunteers are needed for this event.

XI. CLOSING PRAYER:  Doxology

